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Welcome to the November issue of the PCP newsletter which reports in

pictures and words on the UN Climate Conference, COP 23, in Germany.

This newsletter also includes exciting news about the PCP's latest award

from the Australian Government and news of the appointment of one of

our KATEP graduates as an Ambassador for Caritas Oceania in launching

its latest report.      

The United Nations Conference on Climate Change, COP
23, Bonn

COP23 has a clear objective: making progress for a successful, inclusive and

ambitious implementation of the Paris Agreement. The PCP delegation includes

representatives from Kiribati, Tuvalu and Australia which enables us to give you an

insider's view of the conference and how urgent is the call for action. 

 

      

PCP Delegates w ith Oliver Hasenkamp (German NGO) and His Excellency Anote Tong.
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Back Vincent Sicari, Oliver Hasenkamp, Anote Tong, Erietera Aram, Claude Mostow ic Msc, Phil Glendenning and Aso

Ioapo. Front: Vasiti Tebamare, Kuata Taumaheke, Maria Tiimon Chi-Fang and Jill Finnane.

Prime Minister of Fiji and COP23 President Frank
Bainimarana opened the conference with his speech We
must not fail our people

"Bula vinaka and welcome. From one of the most climate-vulnerable regions on

earth, I bring you the greetings of the Fijian people and all Pacific Islanders. And

our collective plea for the world to maintain the course we set in Paris."

Prime Minister Bainamarama asked the conference to "to commit ourselves to the

most ambitious target of the Paris Agreement - to cap the global average

temperature at 1.5 degrees Celsius over that of the pre-industrial age" and said

that was why Fiji "has been so determined to help build a Grand Coalition of

governments at every level, civil society, the private sector and faith-based

organisations. And to connect this effort to as many of the 7.5 billion citizens of the

planet as possible.

"The need for urgency is obvious. Our world is in distress from the extreme

weather events caused by climate change – destructive hurricanes, fires, floods,

droughts, melting ice, and changes to agriculture that threaten our food security.

All consistent with the science that now tells us that 2016 was a record year for

carbon concentrations in the atmosphere.

"All over the world, vast numbers of people are suffering – bewildered by the

forces ranged against them. Our job as leaders is to respond to that suffering with

all means available to us. This includes our capacity to work together to identify

opportunities in the transition we must make.

"We are not only bringing our Fijian Bula Spirit to Bonn with our cultural

performances. We hope to infuse these negotiations with the Pacific Talanoa

Spirit of understanding and respect. Because the only way for every nation to put

itself first is to lock arms with all other nations and move forward together."

Copy this link to your search engine to find news and speeches from

COP23:   https://cop23.com.fj/news

Our People, Our Land, Our Future

A side event at COP23 was held at the German Development Institute's

Interconnection Zone in Bonn. The panel discussion Our People, Our Land, Our

Future was organised by TuCAN (Tuvalu Climate Action Network) and moderated




